Joint Meeting
San Diego~Jalalabad Sister Cities Foundation Board                                                                                                     
www.SanDiegoJalalabadSisterCities.org
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June 13, 2007, 5:30 PM
Minutes
San Diego~Jalalabad Sister Cities Foundation Board Members Present: Steve Brown, President; Art Mendoza, Treasurer; Chuck DuVivier, Habib Baha, and Kathleen Roche-Tansey,  Directors. Board Members Absent: Cynthia Villis, Chuck DuVivier., and Hamed Bayat
 
 Special Guest: Marla Federe, Ed.D. 

 
President Brown declared a quorum to be present and opened the meeting at 5:40 PM
Brown introduced the first item of business to seek approval for the Foundation to proceed to enter into a contract with Washington State University funded by USAID to build on-line English capacity at Nangarhar University. The terms of the proposal were discussed including the likely financial amount to be received and the cost sharing proposed to support the same. Spreadsheets setting forth this information were reviewed. At a previous Board meeting a draft narrative description had been reviewed and discussed.  Guest Dr. Federe also explained how the program was designed and will be implemented. Upon Motion duly made by Director Roche-Tansey and seconded by Director Mendoza, the Board approved proceeding with the proposal grant proposal as presented. All present voted in favor of the motion with the exception of Director Moini who abstained. (The proposal contemplates financial consideration to Director Moini.) The spreadsheets and narrative of the proposal will be retained in the Foundation records with the original of these minutes.
Brown then presented a proposal whereby our Foundation will receive a donation of ten laptop computers from the San Diego Futures Foundation arranged by San Diego State University professor Steve Spencer.  It is proposed that all but three of these computers will be donated by our Foundation to professors coming to the US from Afghanistan. Three will be donated to medical professionals from Africa. Upon motion duly made by Director Moini and Seconded by director Mendoza, the Board unanimously approved receiving the donation and to donate the same as mentioned in the discussion.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM
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